October 23, 1944.

Miss Minnie Roggen

Sam W, Becker Jewairy-Co.,
€07 Main Street,

Houston 2, Texas,

Dear Miss Roggent

In reply to your letter of

© October 19, which has been recelved during :

' Mr, Carter's absence from the State, permit the
writer to advise that Lt, Meadow of Alabama sent
Mr, Carter several kodak plctures made in Oflag 64
Germany and I presume are similar to those you
refer to as having been sent by Lt. YWebb; however,
if it ien't too much trouble and Amon Junlor appears
in any of your pictures, I am sure Mr, Carter would
be very happy to have you send him a set and
naturally will compensate you for any expense you
mey incur.

Colonel Drake, the senior officer
of Oflag 64 has just been repatriated and Mr, Carter
visited with him about a week ago in New York, It
is my understanding that the information was practi-~
cally the same as that brought back by Larry Allen,

Thanking you for writing and with
best wishes, I am

Yours very truly,

&

Secy. to A, G, Carter,



